[image: image1.wmf] 


WSSA Representative Report, March 2010
The 2010 WSSA annual meeting was a joint meeting with the Society for Range Management (SRM), held February 7-11 in Denver, CO.  There was no plan by the WSSA Board of Directors to immediately pursue additional joint meetings with SRM, particularly since this meeting took a large amount of time and effort by the Program Chairman (and new WSSA President) John Jachetta.  Twenty-minute oral presentations had positive support among the BOD and will be considered for future WSSA meetings.  BOD member Mike Owen will be conducting a survey of WSSA attendees to gain information about what they liked and disliked about the joint meeting.  A motion to hold a joint meeting with the Canadian Weed Science Society in Vancouver, BC during February 2014 was discussed and passed (2011 meeting Portland, OR; 2012 meeting Waikoloa, HI; 2013 meeting Baltimore, MD).

James Anderson (Director of Publications) reported that the Journals are bringing in about $70,000 in royalties annually, mostly from Weed Science and Weed Technology.  Invasive Plant Science and Management enjoyed a successful launch during 2008, primarily through the work of Joe DiTomaso, Janet Clark, and Vanelle Peterson as well as Karen Ridgway of Allen Press.  While not yet showing a profit, IPSM losses are less than was anticipated for the three-year launch.  It is hoped that both institutional and personal subscriptions will continue to increase for this journal and that it will be profitable after the third year (2010).  Additional marketing of IPSM is planned for 2010.  In a motion approved by the BOD last year, abstracts of articles submitted to Weed Technology will be printed in English and Spanish beginning this year.  Cost to the authors will be $17 for the translation, and usual page charges will apply.  Depending on results of this trial project, Weed Science and IPSM may move in this direction in the future.


Jill Schroeder has requested to extend her duties as Weed Science Subject Matter Expert at EPA for an additional year.  After spending a year and a half in this position and knowing the personnel and idiosyncrasies of Washington DC, she believes she can be very helpful regarding EPA’s discussion of NPDES permitting and Drift Management regulation rather than rotating off at this time.  The BOD enthusiastically supports Jill in her efforts. 

The first National Invasive Species Awareness Week was held in Washington DC in January.  The BOD is providing up to $10,000 to continue this work, but is interested in identifying someone besides Lee Van Wychen to be the organizer for this event.  


Website director David Kruger developed on-line abstract submission software for use at the 2011 WSSA annual meeting in Portland.  The prototype software was used by NEWSS for their 2010 annual meeting, and will be available for use by the regional and member societies.  Other website changes will involve the weed images, which will be combined with the Center for Invasive Species and Ecosystem Health’s (formerly Bugwood) photo database at the University of Georgia.

There is interest by the Weed Loss committee to update the 1992 Crop Losses Due to Weeds in the US publication.  Regional societies may be approached to name members who might be interested in submitting a grant to do this work.


Ralph Whitesides provided Code of Ethics, Document Retention, Conflict of interest, Whistleblower policies that he had created from several sources.  BOD accepted these policies, with minor editorial changes.  They will be posted on the WSSA website when complete.
Respectfully submitted, 

Tim Miller, WSSA Representative
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